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                                                                                                     28th May 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,
Firstly, thank you for completing the survey regarding the possible phased re-opening of school for the year groups identified by the Government on May 10th (Nursery, Reception, Year 1 & Year 6) and the children of key workers.

From the responses received, it showed that 41% of the parents of children in these year groups and 36% of key workers would choose to send their children back when school      re-opens if given the opportunity.

Through the survey, it has emerged that when school does re-open, there is a significant increase in the number of key worker children who are hoping to return to school. Although we did anticipate an increase in this number, it is substantially higher than expected. We currently care for between 5 and 14 children per day; this figure has risen to over 60.

While key worker and vulnerable children remain our priority when considering an increase in provision across school, such an increase in numbers is extremely challenging and will require significant changes to be made to our current arrangements to ensure that the systems in place when more children arrive in school are both robust and sustainable and comply with all health and safety standards.

In the survey, many of you expressed your concerns regarding the difficulty of enforcing social distancing, particularly in respect to younger children. The logistics of encouraging this behaviour is extremely complicated which is why we are working with Public Health England and the Local Authority to ensure we take every measure we can to try to achieve this almost impossible task.  
As I have stated on many occasions, the absolute priority when deciding to open the school to greater numbers must always be the safety of children, staff and the families of children and staff.

We want you to be as confident and as comfortable as you possibly can be that every precaution has been taken by myself, Governors, the Local Authority and all stakeholders before opening our doors to more children. We are in the process of developing a thorough Risk Assessment alongside Newcastle Local Authority that will be considered by our Governing Body, Unions, staff and, of course, parents. The findings of this will then inform any additional actions we need to take in school prior to re-opening to an increased number of children.

It is for this reason, therefore, that the school Governing Body have decided that school will NOT be re-opening on a wider scale on Monday 1st June.

I hope that it gives you reassurance that the steps we are taking to minimise the spread of the infection are being very carefully considered.

When it is deemed as safe as it can be with detailed risk assessment plans to re-open to a greater number of children, our first priority will continue to be our key worker and vulnerable children. We will then look at how we can safely reintegrate more of our school community back into school.
The children who have attended school during this very challenging period will continue to do so on the days that have already been agreed.

It is regrettable that we are not able to re-open school to additional children on the 1st June but we feel it is so important to adopt the approach of Newcastle City Council based around safety and caution as the guiding principal (refer to Newcastle City Council letter dated 22nd May- on school website).
We will be contacting every key worker next week who have requested places from our recent survey, to ascertain what exact provision they require so we can safely structure staffing and individual groupings (bubbles) of children. 
I will share more details with you as soon as it is possible to do so. In the meantime, thank you in advance for your understanding, patience and trust.
Yours sincerely,
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Mr A M Duffy

Headteacher
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